## Citizen Complaint

FDOC Secretary Mark Inch 501 South Calhoun St. Tallahassee, Fla 32399-2500

Re: Inmate Welfare Fund To Care For Elder Prisoners.

Dear Mr. Inch, you are the voice and mover for Florida citizens. I therefore bring to your attention the following complaint, which affects citizens and our communities throughout Florida.

Feb, 10, 2006, Gov. Jeb Bush fired FDOC Secretary James Crosby, who was sentenced to prison for receiving one hundred thousand dollar's under the table by awarding multi-million dollar contracts (no bid contracts), like to Keefe Commissary Network to run inmate prison canteen and authorizing keefe to increase prices to prisoners 10 percent every six months!

The next FDOC Secretary James McDonough received a letter from prisoner Bob Posey's wife, Teresa Burns Posey, complaining that she is double taxed, as she pays taxes, plus has to send her husband money for his necessities, which are marked up 100%! Secretary McDonough agreed with Mrs. Posey and cut inmate canteen prices in half or more, and phone calls from \$20 to \$1.75 per call!

Over time corruption has pushed canteen prices up again! Example, the prices of a Honeybun has doubled in a little over a year to \$1.78! A single small envelope is 8 cents, yet one cent at the dollar store today!

The millions in profit now go to FDOC personnel gym's, parties, etc! Yet FDOC receives a budget near 4 billion and rising each year!

I hearby implore you Mr. Inch on behalf of those similarly situated- (Sending money for inmates canteen). Lower canteen prices and use the profits to pay inmates who are assigned aids to the elderly, changing diapers, cleaning up feces, bathing the elderly, etc! These are prison first responders. Give them medical training and pay them for such hazardous duty. I request a written reply from you with details of action you took and the results of those actions.

Prisoner's are not paid for work, nor receive a stimulus check due to COVID-19. Thus prices need to be marked below free world prices and profit used to pay elder Care Takers.

Also, there was a citizens protest at the Capitol in Tallahassee the week of Jan,16,2018 concerning the above canteen prices and dereliction of duty by FDOC Secretary Julie Jones in this and other areas.

Sincerely	
	-
(Opening more 50 and older institutions should be of	on your radar)

Courtesy of Veterans Son – Prison Reform